
February 6, 2024

TheHonorable SenatorWashington andMaryland legislature,

The U.S. Federation ofWorker Cooperatives supports Senate Bill 0085 that will

support businesses formed as worker cooperatives in the state ofMaryland, as

well as the creation of newworker cooperatives that bolster local communities

and secure good jobs that build wealth.

SB 0085 authorizes the formation of limited worker cooperative associations;

establishing rules and procedures for the formation, governance, conversion, and

dissolution of limited worker cooperative associations, addressing the need for

clear guidelines for worker co-ops. There is currently confusion about how to

incorporate, pay taxes, get loans, or runworker-owned businesses in compliance

with state law; SB 0085will provide clarity to entrepreneurs as well as the public

and private organizations that support them.

As the national grassroots membership organization for worker -owned and

-governed businesses, we closely track the successes and challenges of the 21+

worker cooperatives and democratic workplaces inMaryland.Worker ownership

is proven to benefit businesses, workers, and local economies, with stronger

overall business performance and resilience during economic downturns.We

believe that SB 0085will bring vitally needed clarity to a highly underserved

sector of the small business community that, with proper support, would cultivate

manymore strong, thriving businesses in the state.

If you have any questions regarding our position please contact our Policy

Director, MoManklang, at mo@usworker.coop or 215-703-7325

Sincerely,

MoManklang
Policy Director
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